Joint Committee Report of the Finance, Public Protection and Employee Compensation Committees
Tuesday, August 24, 2011

Present:
Finance: Michael Rea (Chair); Mike Guthman; Dick Lowenstein; Lois Schine; Cathy Talmadge; Jeff Wieser 

Public Protection: Dick Lowenstein (Chair); Paul Lebowitz; Stephen Rubin; George Underhill

Employee Compensation: Michael Guthman (Chair); Jay Keenan; Michael Rea; Hadley Rose; George Underhill
Others present: Gordon Joseloff; John Kondub
Gordon Joseloff updated the committee members on the negotiations with the Fire Union. He pointed out that when we turned down the request last December, we had calculated an additional cost to the proposed contract of approx. $822,415. Following the arbitration of the last nine months, that number has dropped marginally to $784,290 (since this meeting, this figure has been revised lower to $763,024, per the Finance Dept. – JNW). Mr. Joseloff pointed out that the legal bills and the arbitrator bills will account for a great part, if not all, of that expected savings of nearly $60,000. He explained that our overall savings will be greater, but the delay in finalizing the contract, which officially began on 7/1/2009, will also delay the reduction in health benefits negotiated as part of the settlement. As a result it is in our favor to agree to this new package as soon as possible. 

The RTM will be asked for an appropriations amount of $508,600 in order to fund the settlement. This amount is accounted for as follows:
Salaries 

  279,487

Overtime  

  164,912

Pension Funding 
    56,736

Medicare Tax   
      7,465

Total 

           $508,600

Mr. Joseloff also explained that a big reason the negotiations took so long is that the first meetings contemplated the arbitration of the “lockout” provision of the defined benefit plan. It had been the RTM’s desire to arbitrate that plan if at all possible, but the arbitrators deemed that since the defined benefit plan is firmly in the contract which runs until 2016,  that is not a stipulation open to arbitration. As such the parties reverted to the financial details of the agreement.
The town’s position has improved a bit on the financial side. The original increases were to be:


FY2010

FY2011
FY2012 
FY2013

Original
0.00%


3.25%

2.75%

2.75%
These initial salary increases have been reduced to the following:

Revised
0.00%


2.25%

2.50%

2.50%

Initially it was contemplated that there would not be a step increase during the second year of the contract. Because of the ongoing negotiations, there have been step increase in each of the first three years of the contract, but there will be none in the fourth year of this proposed settled contract. 

The three committees voted on the revised contract.

Each vote was unanimous in favor of ratifying this contract.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeff Wieser (Reporter)
